
Receiving the Taewoong Kim Scholarship money during my 
third year of medical school marked a pivotal moment in my 
educational journey, significantly enhancing my clinical 
education. This financial support played a crucial role in 
enabling me to acquire necessary medical equipment, 
textbooks, and other educational materials that have not only 
enriched my learning experience but have also prepared me for 
a future dedicated to serving the U.S. Army service-members 
and their families. 
 
The scholarship funds provided me with the means to invest in essential medical 
equipment, fostering a more immersive and hands-on learning environment. Having 
access to up-to-date tools has been instrumental in refining my clinical skills and gaining 
proficiency in various medical procedures. This enhanced hands-on training directly 
translates into improved patient care during my clinical rotations, creating a positive 
impact on my overall medical education. 
 
Additionally, the scholarship facilitated the acquisition of textbooks and educational 
materials, ensuring that I stay abreast of the latest advancements in the medical field. 
The ability to access comprehensive and up-to-date resources has been invaluable in 
deepening my understanding of medical concepts and staying informed about cutting-
edge research. This knowledge has not only bolstered my academic performance but 
has also instilled in me a commitment to lifelong learning and continuous improvement. 
 
Looking ahead to my fourth-year away audition rotations, scheduled for August through 
October 2024, the financial support from the scholarship becomes even more crucial. 
These rotations are a vital component of my medical education, providing exposure to 
diverse clinical settings and specialties. The scholarship eases the financial burden 
associated with travel expenses and living costs during this period, allowing me to focus 
wholeheartedly on gaining valuable hands-on experience before my internship year.  
 
Beyond my medical education, I envision a future where I contribute to the well-being of 
U.S. Army service-members and their families as a doctor. The scholarship has not only 
equipped me with the knowledge and skills necessary for this endeavor but has also 
ignited a passion for serving those who selflessly serve our country. 
 
In my future role as a healthcare professional, I aspire to address the unique healthcare 
needs of U.S. Army service-members. Whether stationed domestically or deployed 
overseas, I am committed to providing comprehensive and compassionate medical 
care, ensuring that those who defend our nation receive the highest standard of 
healthcare. Moreover, I recognize the importance of supporting military families who 
often navigate the challenges associated with the transient nature of military life. 
 
In conclusion, the scholarship money has been a cornerstone in shaping my clinical 
education, enabling me to acquire essential resources and preparing me for my 
upcoming fourth-year away audition rotations. As I look toward the future, I am inspired 



and motivated to use my medical expertise to make a meaningful impact in the lives of 
U.S. Army service-members and their families, a commitment that has been nurtured 
and strengthened by the invaluable support of the scholarship. 
 
Thank you again for your very important financial assistance.  
 
 


